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                            Windermere / Diessen Twinning Association
                                 Chairman’s Report  2015 – Jennifer Borer

The year started off with an enjoyable social evening in February for Members and friends held at Brambles cafe where Amanda and Kevin provided us with a ‘Bavarian’ meal with wine tastings, which was also attended by Leith Hallatsch and his wife in his role as deputy Mayor of Windermere Town Council. This was followed by the AGM in March, when on being advised of her intended resignation from the Committee Amanda was thanked for her recent involvement as Minutes Secretary.   
In late March our successful School Exchange visits started with the Diessen Carl Orff School students coming  here for a varied programme of visits to places of interest and activities including a daytime visit and an evening at Lakes School where they were able to meet up and socialise with their counterpart year group students. A large number of Lakes School students made a return visit to Diessen in July, and our thanks go to the Lakes School staff for organising and accompanying the groups who benefit both culturally and linguistically from these valuable exchange opportunities. 

After several meetings organised between the four other Twinning groups in South Lakeland it was decided to hold a joint event in Kendal Town Hall over the weekend of 24tfh and 25th April, to create greater awareness of the activities and benefits of Twinning in our district, and thanks are given to the Committee Members who prepared and manned our own exhibition stall. Public interest came from both local people and visitors to the area who called in on passing by to share their own experiences of Twinning which generated some fresh ideas for our local groups.
During 2015 successful and interesting trips both to and from Diessen were enjoyed by Members, starting in early May when a ‘Windermere Experience’ group from Diessen stayed at Hawksmoor Guest House and visited several of our important houses and gardens including Holehird Gardens, Dalemain, Hutton-in-the-Forest, Muncaster and Brantwood.  Later in the month saw Peter Bayliss and his music group ‘Take4’ Saxophone Ensemble going to Diessen with several other Members, playing at several musical events and enjoying a varied programme of visits to places of interest, as well as the usual generous hospitality of our Bavarian friends.  
Several other Members made individual arrangements during the year for visits with their respective hosts, including Amanda and Kevin who went in  time to go to the ‘Oktoberfest’ in Munich! 
Our programme of social and fund raising events continued with our Annual Garden Party with the kind hospitality of Tony and Liz at the Fairfield Hotel, where we were blessed with wonderful weather for an enjoyable event in their beautiful garden The Coffee Mornings held at the Marchesi Centre Church have proved to be pleasantly relaxed events when everyone can get together for a chat over tea or coffee and biscuits and take home a few treats from the home produce stall.  We would like Members to continue supporting these events as they give the opportunity to catch up on activities in between the newsletters which I hope are useful and informative.
In December we started off the Christmas season with our usual Advent Sunday Tea, when we were once again entertained by the choir from St Martin and St Mary Primary School with carols and seasonal music. Our thanks go to the many parents and other family members who came to join in the festivities along with their children.   

We are also indebted to Windermere Town Council for their funding contribution, and I would like to take the opportunity to thank your Committee and other Members who have been wonderfully supportive throughout the year.
We are now looking forward to 2016 and a continuing programme of activities and visits being arranged. 
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